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Minutes of Board of Directors Meeting

Monday, October 12, 2015

Colorado State University

Present:
Jim Klett, Matt Edmundson, Gene Pielin, Pat Hayward; on phone – Brian Vogt and Sarada Krishnan

Absent:
Jeff Steiner

Sarada moved and Brian seconded approval of the minutes from the August 17, 2015 meeting held at Denver Botanic Gardens. Motion passed. 

Pat Hayward then went over the financial report concerning the profit and loss statement. She stated only about five percent of our members have not paid their royalty payments. She stated there may be a proposal coming from CSU-Department of Bioagricultural Sciences and Pest Management to do some pollinator research since the project proposed in 2015 did not happen due to the lack of funding from the Colorado Department of Agriculture Specialty Crops program. 
Also, concerning the Plant Select® booklets, Pat stated there are about one thousand left after sending out three hundred or so to Colorado members of American Society of Landscape Architects. She proposed to give the rest of the booklets to participants at ProGreen 2016. A new updated booklet will be published in 2016. 

The finance committee (Jim Klett, Gene Pielin and Brian Vogt) decided to meet on November 20, 2015 at noon at Colorado State University.  (Date changed to November 30, 2-4 pm)
The Board next discussed a follow-up to the visioning session held at the August meeting. Denver Botanic Gardens presented a map of the United States divided into 10 zones and listed potential botanic garden partners in each of these zones. Colorado State University also presented a list of potential university partners in each of these zones. The purpose of this visionary session is to possibly grow our successful Plant Select® program and help other programs be more successful. Hopefully we could create a network of botanic gardens and universities involved with Plant Select® along with helping these other institutions in being successful. 


We will need to develop an overall plan to see if this is possible and look at the financial cost to facilitate and operate such a program. Gene Pielin will meet with Brian Vogt to look at developing such a plan and see if it is even financially possible for Plant Select® to pursue. 

If this is successful within the United States we could reach out to other countries world-wide. 


The overall thought about this visionary program is that Plant Select® has been successful and we will reach out to other botanic gardens and universities to see if our program can help them. They would also trial some of our plants and they would help us find new plants and help us market them.


It was decided that Denver Botanic Gardens and CSU would each contact two other botanic gardens or universities to determine their interest in such a program and report back at the December Board meeting. 

Jim Klett then gave an update on the new CSU Horticulture Center and research area directly south of greenhouses and an update on Stadium Gardens. He stated the greenhouse complex is about finished and the research areas to the south of greenhouse complex are still under construction. That complex will have research plots approximately 45’ x 85’ for various horticultural related projects. A few of these areas could include research projects for Plant Select® including trial plots and potential landscape demonstration areas. Also, many Plant Select® plants will be planted directly at the entrance to CSU Horticulture Center. 

An update was also given on the remaining area at the Plant Environmental Research Center. Two plans were presented by the Dean of the College of Agricultural Sciences to the president’s council about the future Stadium Gardens. One plan had the entire area remaining in gardens and other plan had some of the north area to be given to university for parking or practice fields. To date, no response has been heard from President’s Office concerning these two proposals. Preliminary budgets were also prepared for both designs. 


Pat Hayward then went over her Executive Director report. She stated that the new Plant Select® trademark application for horticultural services is still pending from U.S. Trademark Office. Pat is working on answering all of the examiner’s questions concerning the application. 


She stated page views are down from 2014 on the website but people are staying longer on each of our pages. This could possibly be due to a rainy spring along the Front Range of Colorado. 

Concerning Dog Tuff™ grass marketing materials she is working on developing a logo for Dog Tuff™ grass to be used in all the marketing. 

She stated in 2017 (20th Anniversary of Plant Select®) we will concentrate on promoting more of the classic Plant Select® plants in our marketing. We may also pair a classic with a new introduction or recommendation.


With no further business, the meeting concluded around 4:20 p.m. 
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